MODIFICATION
OF
ADMINISTRATIVE CONTRACT

Pursuant to Ordinance 0017-2018, the following modifications are made to the

contract entered into between Aon Consulting Inc., (“Aon”) and the City of Columbus for
consultation for employee benefits consultation services, specifically completing an audit
of the city’s Pharmacy Benefit Manager, Optum RX and in accordance with the scope of
services:

1.

2.

6.

The contract is from September 1, 2018 to January 31, 2019.

The maximum obligation of the City of Columbus under this contract
modification is limited to the sum of $260,000 until Columbus City Council
authorizes additional funds to be expended under this contract pursuant to an
appropriate modification thereof. Aon Consulting Inc. is not obligated to provide
services in excess of this amount unless the Columbus City Council authorizes
additional funds to be expended under this contract modification. The total
obligation under the original contract and all modifications is $660,000.00.

The professional services monthly rate legislated via Ordinance 0017-2018 and
separate from the audit shall continue to be $16,666.66.

The fee associated with the Optum RX audit will be no more than $60,000 and
will be billed under separate cover.

Equal Opportunity Clause: Contractor agrees to abide by all of the terms,
conditions and requirements set forth in Columbus City Code Section 3909.01(B),
Equal Opportunity Clause. Failure or refusal of a Contractor or Subcontractor to
comply with the provisions of Article I, Title 39, may result in cancellation of this
Contract.

All other sections of said contract remain in full force and effect unless otherwise
modified by this modiﬁcation
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